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The UNB campus is one of 
the fastest growing campuses in 
Canada. In the early '50s there 
were only seven buildings on 
campus, the Old Arts Building, 
Memorial Hall, the Lady Beaver- 
brook Residence, the Gym, the 
Engineering Buildings, the Lib­
rary and the Forestry Building.

Since the mid-fifties, the num­
ber of buildings has grown con­
siderably, with new buildings 
being opened every year.

The program of expansion be­
gan with the addition to the 
Engineering Buildings, which 
joined these two. Then an addi­
tion was made to the Bonar-Law 
Bennett Library. Since 1956, the 
Student Centre, the Chemistry 
Building, two Men’s Residences, 
the central Heating Plant, the 
Science Building and Carleton 
Hall, have been added to this 
impressive array.

This year the construction 
continues with the New Dining 
Hall and two Men’s Residences, 
Neville and Neill Houses, ex­
pected to be ready-in the Fall.

It is hoped that this expansion 
of facilities will continue next 
year. On the agenda are a new 
Women’s Residence, and two 
more Men’s Residences.

At present the University has 
a proposal before the Fredericton 
City Council for a grant of $20,- 
000, and a recommendation to 
future councils that the grant be 
continued on a yearly basis. The 
grant is needed to finance a loan 
from the Federal government to 
build these projected buildings.

The Brunswickan, in this spe­
cial campus expansion edition, 
has done several feature stories 
on the new and projected build­
ings on campus. See pages 2 & 3.
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Existing Buildings: 1. Old Arts Building (Administration); 2. Forestry; 3. Bonar Law-Bennett Library; 4. Engineering; 5. Lady Beaverbrook Men’s Resi­
dence; 6. Lady Beaverbrook Gymnasium; 7. Memorial Hall; 8. Memorial Student Centre; 9. Chemistry; 10. Aitken House; 11. Jones House; 12. Dominion 
Science Service Building; 13. Lady Beaverbrook Rink; 14. Central Heating Plant; 15. Loring Bailey Hall (Biology and Physics); 16. Carleton Hall (Arts); 
Buildings in Construction: 17. Dining Hall; 18. Neville House; 19. Neill House. Projected Buildings: 20. Fine Arts Centre; 21. Four Men’s Resicfcnces; 
22. Women’s Residence Group; 23. Essential Services.

$2400 REQUESTED Red Raiders’ RecapSRC GRANTS $1,500 TO RADIO UNB by DAVE HYNDMAN
Well another basketball season is over and it’s time to review 

the past and look into the future.
Boasting an 11-8 win-loss record this year the Red Raiders 

won the N.B.-P.E.I. Championship; were runners-up in the UNB 
invitational tournament; and had the pleasure of beating the Acadia 
Axemen (M.I.A.U. Champs) before 1500 home fans.

In building up their 11-8 record the Raiders won 70% of 
their home games and lost 70% while on the road. Perhaps the 
best game at home was against*
Ricker when the Raiders hit 
56.1% from the floor and 64% 
from the line. All games were 
not sq bright and starry however 
as the Raiders played their worst 
game of the year against the 
Husson Bulldogs at Husson when 
they hit a miserable 28.3% frory 
the floor and 30% from the line.
Things were not always this bad 
though as the Raiders scored an 
average of 40.1% from the floor 
and 49.8% from the line for the 
,year. Individually, Ted Tomchak 
was high shooter from the floor 
with 45.6% while Don Morgan 
hit a high of 79% from the foul 
line.

The Students’ Representative Coun-"h 
cil waded through a 2 1/4 hour ses­
sion last Wednesday evening spending 
most of this time dealing with a re­
quest from Radio UNB for further 
funds.

Radio UNB represented by Direct­
or Harry Yoell pressed their case for 
$2,400; this sum being the amount 
that would permit the campus radio 
group to purchase and install receiv­
ing equipment in four residences. 
Intended plans were to install speak­
ers in Lady Beaverbrook Residence, 
Aitken House, Neville and Neill 
Houses (the latter two now under 
construction).

The Finance Committee headed by 
Treasurer Ron Scott recommended 
that council guarantee Radio UNB 
$1200. This recommendation was 
based on several reasons, i.e. council 
should be wary of spending too much 
of next year’s income, an unfair share 
of the costs would be paid for by the 
students registered next year and 
thirdly, Radio UNB was trying to 
move ahead too fast.

After a series of manoeuvers, mo­
tions and amendments too intricate to 
describe accurately, the Council voted 
to guarantee a total of $1500, enough 
to enable Radio UNB to wire two 
residences. A touch of irony was 
interjected into the proceedings when 
Council passed a motion supporting 
in principle, Radio UNB’s desire to 
wire four residences this summer.

Other Council business quickly 
dealt with, was the acceptance of a 
revamped Winter Carnival Constit­
ution, and the constitution of the 
newly-organized Co-Ordination Com­
mittee. the Yearbook was granted 
$100 to cover an expected debt aris­
ing from lower exchange rates in 
American and Canadian currency.

SRC President Bob Gauthier out­
lined plans for a student bus service. 
The plans revealed that the bus ser­
vice would go into trial service next 
fall for 15 days and the results from 
this would govern further moves. 
Many aspects of the plans are still 

. to be finalized but talks with the bus 
company (SMT), City Hall, City 
Police and university officials have 
indicated that there are no major 
obstacles.

Winter Carnival 
Poll Results

Fred Eaton, representing the UNB 
Winter Carnival Committee presented 
results from a recently conducted 
public opinion poll (re Winter Car­
nival) to the SRC last Wednesday 
night. Mr. Eaton stated that 1500 
forms were passed out and that 344 
were filled in and returned to the 
committee.

Results were calculated on a per­
centage basis and of particular in­
terest were such questions as: “I 
think this year's Winter Carnival was 
—excellent. 3.2%; above average. 
12.8%; average, 36%; below aver­
age, 33.7%; poor, 13.7%.’’

69% of the returned forms did not 
think that the price of Winter Car­
nival tickets was too high this year 
while 31% thought they were. A folk 
singing group and/or a jazz group 
were by far the most popular choices 
for future entertainment while 48% 
thought the entertainment should be 
“Big Name’’ American talent and 
40% desire Canadian talent. One 
sock hop and one formal were the 
preference as against two sock hops, 
62% to 37%. Varsity hockey league 
game versus an Invitational Varsity 
game was split 50-50, while 80% 
favored having the English Gentle­
men’s hockey game. 70% indicated 
they would rather see a talent show 
by the Queens instead of a fashion 
show and 73% thought that the 
Queen should be crowned at the start 
of the Carnival.

Gals On Block Tonight #
Are you tired of tradition? Do you” 

find monogamy monotonous? Do 
you feel that need to be waited upon? 
Well. sir. tonight you have your op­
portunity to leave the shackles of 
convention in exchange for a few 
shekels (like green, blue, brown, 
purple and orange from the Canadian 
bank note company). In other words 
... select a slave.

This has never happened before in 
the history of New Brunswick. That 
is, it has never been proclaimed be­
fore this time. The sixties bring a 
new trend: Back to Nature. Back to 
the good old days when men were 
monsters and women were drudges.

About fifty co-eds will exercise 
their drudge capacity tomorrow. 
Some will devote the accumulated el­
bow grease of the generations since 
emancipation to scrubbing floors, 
house-cleaning, mending and dancing 
lessons. Proceeds of the WUSC Slave 
Auction, beginning tonight in Me­
morial Hall at 7:30, go mainly to­
ward re-establishing a university in 
Chile Out has been demolished by 
earthquakes.

If your budget won’t permit a slave 
this month, collaborate. A man’s best 
friend has similar needs... so pool 
your laundry, line up your cars, for 
a washing. Slave labour comes less 
often than once a year. Take ad­
vantage of this exciting new offer.

To meet the demands, bidding will 
start at $1.00, rather than $2.00, as 
published hi Tuesday’s Brunswickan.

Elections Results
The Engineering Society held its 

annual elections last Tuesday. Rae 
Brown was elected President of next 
year’s Society. Elected vice-president 
was Ken Graham and as secretary, 
Dave Burstow.

In Ladies Society elections held 
Wednesday, Judy Kêrtland was elect­
ed President: Marilyn Wright, vice- 
president and Penny Shaw, secretary- 
treasurer.

The Liberal Club also elected1 its 
new slate of officers for next year. 
Charles Hubbard is the president, 
Willa Bigelow, vice-president, and 
Alesandra DiGiacinto, secretary-trea­
surer.

In scoring Don Morgan led the 
team with 206 points for a 12.1 
per game average and was close­
ly followed by Tomchak with 
197 for an average of 11.5 and 
Fran McHugh with 173 for an 
average of 10.1.

Basketball fans will be glad to 
know that nine of this year’s 
team will be returning next year 
as only Fran McHugh leaves the 
ranks through graduation.

This should leave the nucleus 
for one of the strongest teams 
ever floored at UNB and with 
the addition of one or two new­
comers we might see the cham­
pionship come ‘Up the Hill’ in

This is the final edition of 
the BRUNSWICKAN for 
the current year.

Be Sure

And

WANTED
One or two fellows to share small 

self-contained house adjacent to cam­
pus for summer months. Convenient, 
rent of $85 to be split among the 
three. Leave message at GR 5-4515 
or contact Ed Bell.

Get Your Copy

Of
"Intervales"’62.

Congratulations to Don Nel- 
(Continued on Page 3)

Now!


